# SCHOOL OF NURSING Summer Newsletter 07



President's message

June 11, 2007

Dear Alumni Members

Hope this year finds you all well and happy. So many of you look forward to the newsletter, I try to find stories of interest to all. Dianna Lape has stepped down as editor of our newsletter. I want to thank her for taking on this monumental task for so many years. I found a highly energetic Uof M Flint BSN students Joseph who agreed to be the editor of our newsletter. We are exploring the development of a web page, as well as putting the newsletter on line. This could save the alumni association a lot of money on postage, so make sure we have your updated email. If you don't use email we will continue to send your copy in

the mail. Remember, this is your newsletter so if you have suggestions or ideas for next year, please drop me a line. We are looking forward to positive changes ahead

Looking at the status of nursing jobs in Genesee County it is unfortunate that we have one of the worst unemployment rates in Michigan. However, the Department of Labor and Economic Growth projects Registered Nurses as the 2nd top jobs for growth by 2014. (#1 is Medical Assistants and #3 is Post secondary Teachers).(1) As fellow alumni members it is our job to encourage young men and womento pursue nursing as a profession- the opportunities are endless. The cost of education can be a prohibiting factor in one pursing a nursing education. The average cost for a student to achieve a 4-year degree is about \$40,000. This does not include the pre-requisites, books or supplies. So consider a donation to the alumni scholarship fund. It is very rewarding to know you made a difference.

The theme for nurses week this year was Nursing, A Profession and a Passion.

Think back on why you chose nursing as a profession and how difficult it would have been if you did not have the passion.

I recently changed jobs to work as a Nurse Navigator in the Breast Center. I saw this as a new role and a great opportunity. However as I continued to work in the role I realized that I did not

have the passion to do the job justice. I found the job I left in Palliative Care was truly my passion so I am returning to the field that gives me the most reward and satisfaction. I will coordinate the Palliative Care Consultative sevice at Hurley. I hope you all follow your passion, it adds much more value and reward to your profession than any paycheck ever will.

1.The Flint Journal May 27, 2007 Front page

Take Care and Hope to see you at the banquet!

Diane (Larmor) Welker RN, BSN, MS, APRN, BC

Class of December 1983

wrandia@aol.com

810-658-2316 (home)

# In this issue

President's message

Message from U of M

Banquet/ Dues / fundraiser info

Remembering alumni

Awards/ Conference

Member highlights/Keeping track

Treassurer/contact info





# Message from the UM-Flint Department of Nursing Director.....

During the past three years, UM-Flint has experienced marked enrollment increases as the nursing faculty have attempted to keep pace with the growing demand for nurses and nurse practitioners. There currently are 6,256 students enrolled at UM-Flint. Nursing comprises the largest program within the School of Health Professions and Studies withundergraduate and graduate enrollments totaling 427. In the past three years Nursing has enjoyed a 45% increase in pre-nursing enrollments; 17% growth in the basic BSN program; 41% increase in the pre-RN/BSN program; 23% increase in the RN/BSN program; and a 65% increase in the graduate nursing program.

On May 7th UM-F admitted its first cohort of 27 Second Degree or Second Career students. Individuals who have earned a bachelor's degree in another field can earn their BSN by studying in a 2 calendar year program which means that courses are taken during the Spring and Summer semesters as well as the regular academic year. Those who began the program in May include individuals with bachelor's degrees in a wide variety of disciplines including biology, psychology, social work, engineering, criminal justice, and other fields. Two of the current students have earned master's degrees in other disciplines. These highly motivated and goal-directed individuals will finish their studies in Spring 2009 after completing the same curriculum as the current traditional BSN students. Pending approval by state and national accrediting organizations UM-F will offer an Accelerated Second Degree or Second Career Program which will require 16 months of full-time study to complete. This new program will begin next year.

Among the pillars of the UM-F curriculum is commitment to developing students who are *engaged citizens*. During the past year, Nursing majors provided healthcare services to underserved populations in Peru and the Dominican Republic under the guidance and mentorship of nursing faculty member Maureen Tippen. Plans are under way to expand the international travel/study opportunities to include Cambodia next year. UM-Flint Nursing majors have also demonstrated their engaged citizenship byraising more than \$1,000 (literally one penny at a time) to support the Genesee County Free Clinic.

On April 29th the University of Michigan-Flint awarded 49BSN degrees, 32for successful completion of the traditional or basic4-yearprogram & 17 to graduates of the RN-BSN programThere were 9 graduates of the Family and Adult Nurses Practitioner MSN Programs.

UM-Flint nursing faculty have endeavored to continue the tradition of excellence begun by the Hurley School of Nursingfaculty. In the Fall 2006 and Winter 2007,100% of UM-Flint graduates passed the NCLEX-RN licensure exam on their first attempt. Similarlywe had a 100% first-time pass rate for master's graduates taking the American Nurses Credentialing Center's national credentialing exam for nurse practitioners.

On behalf of the UM-F faculty, students and staff, I would like to thank the board members and membership of the Hurley Medical Center School of Nursing Alumni Association for your continued support of UM-Flint.

Margaret M. Andrews, PhD, RN, FAAN

Director and Professor of Nursing

School of Health Professions & Studies

University of Michigan-Flint



# BANQUET-DUES-DONATION FORM

Due by Sept 20, 2007

		Graduati	ng Class Of_		
Addresss		Phone_			
City	State	Zip Code_			
Email Address					
Hurley Grad	_Uof M Flint Grad		_ Both	-97	
Banquet					
I will be attending the Fall Banquet on Oct 5					x \$25=
I will not be atter	nding the banquet, b	out I wish to s	upport a stude	ent to attend #	x \$25=
Dues					
Annual Dues Sept 07- Augu	st 08				\$15.00
Lifetime membership dues					\$150
		D	onation	ı <u>s</u>	
I wish to donate to the Hurle	y Alumni Scholarsh	ip Fund \$25	\$50_	\$100	) Other
In memory of		<u></u>			
In honor of				То	tal Enclosed
Optional:					
Yes update my prof	ile in the next news	etter			
Employment				<b>-</b> -:	
Education/Accomplishments	S				

Make Check Payable to HURLEY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Mail to Marcie Welker

PO Box 78

Flushing, MI 48443

# Hurley Alumni Fall Banquet/Reunion

Join your fellow classmates/colleagues/faculty at the annual fall banquet/reunion. This is a great opportunity to meet up with others and join and very enjoyable evening out.

DATE:Friday October 5, 2007

TIME:6PM Social hour 7pm Dinner

COST: \$25 Dinner (Buffet) and Entertainment

Entertainment: \*Dibbleville Dolls\*

LOCATION: Flint Elks Club

7177 E Maple Rd Grand Blanc, MI

Directions:

From the west Take I-69 to Belsay Rd exit- turn right to Maple Rd, turn left on Maple rd, Elks is about

1 mile down the road left hand side

RESERVATIONS: Due by September 20, 2007

See enclosed banquet form

Questions call Barbara Cady 810-659-8525 or Cathy Radka 810-659-7261

# Hurley School of Nursing - Alumni Fund Raiser

		U			
Cotton T-	Shirt H	<u>oodies</u>	Shipping and handlingShipping		
Available Colors:V	Vhite, Na	ıvy, Ash, Forest	\$0-\$ 40.00 Add \$5.00		
Size	Color	Total Price	\$41.00-\$ 70.00-Add \$7.00 Total		
T-Shirt			\$71.00-\$100.00 Add \$9.00		
S-XL \$30.00			Please fill in your name and address below for shipping label.		
XXL\$32.00		-	Ship to:		
Hoodie			·		
S-XL\$45.00	<u> </u>		5 <u> </u>		
XXL\$48.00			Make Check payable to: Hurley Alumni		
	QTY.	Total	<u>Association</u>		
DVD \$20.00			Mail to:		
	s <del></del> sü		Brenda Buckle		
Alumni History Book\$20.00	<u></u>	101	6439 Whisper Ridge		
Phone Number		_(in case we need more	OTO WINDPOLINING		
information/color not available	)		Burton, MI 48507		

# 2007 Alumni Christmas Party

When: Thursday December 6, 2007

Time:6pm

Location: Damons Grill (Corner of Hill and

Saginaw)

**Grand Blanc** 

Bring:\$10.00 gift exchange

RSVP: Doris Ethier 810-658-4076

# Hurley turns 100 in 2008

Looking ahead to 2008. Hurley Medical Center will be turning 100!!. Many celebrations and special events will be held throughout the year. In January, the kick off will include many big name speakers. In August of 2008 there will be a big community event open for all, many of the details are still being planned. The Alumni will also have special recognition for all of the nurses that have been trained at Hurley, this will be coordinated with the Fall 2008 banquet. The planning committee is looking for the oldest graduate so if you think you are the oldest (most likely from a class in the 30's) then send a note in with your dues this year or give Diane Wager a call in the School of Nursing office at 810-257-9410.

### 2nd Annual Evidenced Based Conference- SAVE THE DATE

Hurley School of Alumni will again be cosponsoring the fall conference with the University of Michigan-Flint Department of Nursing.

# **Conference Topic: Pain Management**

# **Keynote Speaker:**

When: Tuesday November 27, 2007

Where: Bavarian Inn, Frankenmuth MI

Time : TBA ( 8-4p)

Those attending the banquet will have their name submitted for a free registration.

All alumni members will be receiving an invitation to attend.

This conference will provide the necessary CE's for pain management required for Michigan Nursing License Renewal.

# **Happy Birthday**

Thelma Schiestelwill be 94 on August 10

Elaine Turner Savory (1941) will be 88 in December

Frankie Lape will be 81 on September 30

:Loraine Barnecut Shelton '52

In Memory of those we have lost

Doris Costello Scofield'35

Margaret F. Vukovich '48

Rhea Dean Fitch '34

Dr Vivian Lewis (Pediatrician in 1963 at Hurley Hospital)

Margaret Bendle Inman '33

Ramah L. Young '45

Lottie O'Driscoli'42

Geraldine Hurley Beir '52B

Kathleen Kordyzon '91

Dorothy Mack Boyle '46

Mary Lou Devlin '52

Franchetta Taylor Davis '79



# 2006 Distinguished Alumni Award Winner

# Agnes Henige Taylor

At the Annual Fall Banquet Past President Agnes Henige Taylor was awarded the 2006 Distinguished Alumni Award. Agnes was most known for the years of clinical and theory nursing education she served at Hurley School of Nursing. She taught Peds, OB, med-surg, NICU and ICU. She always filled in without question to whatever area was needed. She was the first Hurley Grad to hold an administrative position in the school. Beyond her days at Hurley School of Nursing, she helped establish the 5K walk for the Free Medical Clinic in Genesee County. She also volunteers in the clinic and for hospice. She is very active in the Catholic Social Services for divorces and single catholic women. She is married to Ron and both are avid U of M football fans and baseball fans. They enjoy traveling and spending time with her 2 beautiful granddaughters.

Congratulations Agnes!!! You represent Hurley School of Nursing Well.

# We Need Your Help in Nominating the 2007 Distinguished Alumni Award

Every year the Alumni Board selects a Hurley Alumni who has demonstrated dedication and leadership to the nursing profession. This person is an outstanding individual who has excelled in making a difference or has clearly reached a level of distinction that stands above all others. This person may be a community or state leader, or may someone who has worked hard in some way or another at improving the lives of others. Nominations may be received by anyone and the winner selected will be recognized at the annual Fall banquet.

# Nomination(s) Due September 1, Send to Agnes Henige- Taylor

Mail to:

3164 Pinehill Place

Flushing, MI48443

Please include; nominee's name, year of graduation, professional background, accomplishments, and, why this person is being nominated. Please send information to address listed above.

You may attach additional information, or if you wish resume. Please submita photo if possible

# Joanna Hark Geriatric Nursing Scholarship

The Hurley School of Nursing Alumni Association is fortunate to have received a large donation from the Joanna Hark estate. Joanna was never a nurse but worked for Michigan Bell. She felt it was most important to contribute to improve the care of the geriatric patient. Her donation awards \$5000 to a University of Michigan Flint Nursing student who has demonstrated interest in pursing his or her education to care for the elderly. The first year we were able to award 2 scholarships. The winners are Tina Sheppard and Jessica Zbiciak, both from the Uof M class of December, 2008. We will award these scholarships at the fall banquet.

# Clinical Excellence Award Winners

Since "Hurley Nurses" were know for their excellent clinical skills. The alumni association recognizes graduates from each of the area nursing schools who have demonstrated excellent clinical nursing skills throughout their clinical training. The \$100 award is given to the student of the graduating class who has clearly demonstrated exemplary clinical skills. The student is selected by the faculty of the prospective school and the award is given at the pinning ceremony.

June 2007 Baker-Amy Skaggs

May 2007 Mott-Kathy Breckenridge

April 2007 University of Michigan- Flint Shannon Gillette

# Hurley School of Nursing Alumni Ethel P MacLennan Scholarship Awards 2007

Shannon Hurst-University of Michigan \$500

Diane Messer-University of Michigan \$500

Kelly Schiedeknecht-University of Michigan \$500

# Member Highlights







# Ardis Martin Retires from 31-year runBlood pressure Clinic at the age of 92

Ardis loves reading the Hurley Alumni Newsletter and she wanted to share with everyone what she has been doing. She has been involved with lots of volunteer functions. In 1971 she was the main organizer for the volunteer Blood Pressure Clinic in Hernando County Florida. She has been very active doing this up until about 3 months ago. She keeps up with hergardening and also does China painting in her spare time. She is proud to be very independent, living in a Villa after her husband Henry died and she says "no wheelchair for me!" She keeps up on her registration and maintains her CEU's. She is sad she has lost contact with many of the nurses from her class (1936) so if any of you read this article, she would love for you to contact her. Her phone number is 352-683-2795 or you may send her a card or note and she will respond. Her address is; 7333 Woodhollow Road Spring Hill, FL 34606. No she doesn't use the internet! Happy Retirement Ardis!

# Interview with Rachel Rhea (Dean) Fitch Class of 1934

Rhea (as she is called) gave us an interview(and sharp as a tack at the age of 96) from her perspective of Hurley as she experienced it in 1934. She had an excellent memory for many of her fond "Hurley days". She started Hurley School of Nursing in 1931 under the direction of Mrs. Wilhelmine Zeigler. Rhea recalls she was "STRICT" but nice. Tuition cost \$40.00and each student was given one white nursing dress. She states, "that she studied hard, rarely went out on dates or did anything that she wasn't suppose to do". She does recall, running up the sidewalk of the school as fast as she could a few times to "beat the curfew" so she would not get any "late minutes" and be grounded.

Her nursing career included working several years on the 4th floor unit (women's surgical unit), working in ER and being a supervisor on the 9th floor working with Helen Delay until 1963. She left Hurley to work at the Visiting Nurses Association until the age of 72yrs. Rhea recalled working very hard for 3 straight days /nights during the 1953 Beecher tornado.

She also recalled Dr. Fleetwood as an intern on 9th floor and "showing him the ropes." Dr. Fleetwood is presently the physician at the Tender Care Nursing Health Care Center in Frankenmuth, MI. on N. Genesee St. where Rhea resided during the interview.

Her dedication to nursing has always been one of her greatest joys in life.Her daughter, Jacquelyn Acre, said," her mother has always been a very giving person, baking fantastic apple pies, making potato salads and giving them away to friends."

Unfortunately 2 weeks after this interview, Rhea fell and broke her hip and died a short time later. We are greatful to have had the opportunity to share in her enthusiasm when speaking of the memories of her days at Hurley School of Nursing.

Submitted by Agnes Taylor



# Quilt History Anyone??

In 2005 the family of Angeline Frances Van Dyke Mitchell, (1941) donated a beautiful handmade quilt to the Hurley School of Nursing Alumni. The quilt includes hand embroiderey of faculty names and former grads on blocks of the quilt. Alumni member Sharel (McCann) Etheridge(1963), who has a hobby of collecting quilts won the bid. She is currently researching the history of the quilt and would like anyone with '37, '38, '40, or '41 year books to help with some of the names. She can be contacted by email at seth39451@yahoo.com.

# Keeping

Ardis Hunter Martin '36 volunteers at a blood pressure clinic every month. She wound love any of her classmates to contact her 352-683-2795.

Elaine Turner Savory '41 has 5 children, 13 grandchildren, and 7 great grandchildren. She plays bridge and volunteers in the food pantry at the Church. She would love to hear from classmates Bertha, Isabelle and Barbara McFadden, 814-643-5333

Dorothy Marshall Trayner '44 retired at age 64 and is still going strong at 84!She is active in the Villages of Retired Nurses Club in Florida with 160 other members. She would love to hear from any of the class of 1944A, contact her @ 352-750-9171.

Shirley Stevens Butcher '48 is retired and enjoys church, bridge, Bernadine Velte Braithwaite'56 is retired. She received her golf, fishing and volunteering.

masters in Health Care Administration. She has had a long

Kathleen Garchow Putnam '50B is retired. She furthered her education at Wayne State. She had many good memories of Hurley. She worked as an OR nurse Clinical Coordinator, taught practical nursing students. DON at a Hospital and CEO.Field rep for Michigan Health and Hospital Association.

Marion Pavelka Manos'51A has 13 grandchildren. She works in a physician's office twice a week as a family practitioner

**Dee Maxson Jacobs '51A** attended University of Michigan and received a Nursing Home administration license. She has been a hospice volunteer since 1998.

Emma Jean Bloom Maurer '52 has 3 sons and 6 grandchildren. She works part-time in an office. She worked in ER in Wyandotte in her younger days.

Track

**Joyce Miller Ells '52B** is retired. She pays bridge and "lotsa" Bridge! She spends summers at Michigan cottage on Morrison Lake and winters in Zephyrhills Florida.

Elizabeth Campbell Lingenfelter '54 is retired form Hurley School of Nursing as an instructor. She occasionally volunteers for a hospice and is a professional helper at a local seniors center. She enjoys with her husband in Florida from October to April.

**Marylee Clark Young** '55 is retired from Oakland County Health Department.

Bernadine Velte Braithwaite'56 is retired. She received her masters in Health Care Administration. She has had a long professional history, including education management and presidential appointee.

**Evelyn Ross Griffin '56** is retired. She received her BS and MS in Education. She also received Professional Nursing Certification –MDE, and was School nurse of the year in 1999.

**Sharon Wilson Simpson '56** is retired from Occupational Health Nursing.

Eileen Read '57 is self-employed in home care.

Pauline Jordan Baur '59 is retired from Mott Community College

Joann Klemm Frank '59 works as a tour escort for Frankenmuth Travel, works with groups all over the USA and world. She has traveled to Haiti and Honduras as part of a Medical Mission Team.

**Laragene Peck Triplett '59** is retired. She volunteers for the blood mobile in Flushing and the Health Fair at the Senior Center.

Susan Hubbard Mertz '60 retired from MDPH in 2004

Alice Thane Slater '62 is retired but currently manages an Adult Day Care for people with Dementia and Alzheimers. She has a BA in Psych, Educ, and MA Attended University of Detroit.

Janet Hoffman MacDonald '62 is retired. She works harder now than when she was in nursing doing gardening, parish nursing ,weaving, reading and traveling!

Agnes Bendia Taylor '63 is retired. She works part-time for Genesee Intermediate School District as a School Nurse for Special Needs Children.

**Joseph Plunkey '65** is retired; he received his BS in Health Care Administration

**Carole Macaulay Plunkey** '66 is retired. She received her BS in Clinical Community Psychology. She is active in the Parish nurse program in her community.

**Virce Huber Paulsen '66** works per diem doing private duty nursing. She has completed a course in medical transcription.

Manila Ainsworth Sanders '66 in the OR full time at Scheurer hospital in Pigeon MI

Sharon Rendleman Brewer '67 work for Bortz Health Care

Lynette Taylor Polmounter '69 works as a staff nurse in an outpatient care unit at Sparrow Hospital in Lansing MI.

**Allen McMurphy '70** attended Grace Hospital School of Anesthesia, works for Free- Lance Anesthesia in Tennessee.

**Lanette Corbin Wolf '70** has a won business in Medical Billing.

**Judy Swartzendruber Stutzman '71** works for GM powertrain-Flint North.

**Kathleen Cornell Williams '71** works at Clinton Memorial hospital. She has 2 daughters, 1 of whom is a certified surgical tech.

**Paula Sauve' '71** works as an RN in the OB/Gyn clinic at Hurley. She has worked there for over 35 years.

**Norma Cristick McMlure** '73 works at Care Source as a Telephone Triage nurse. She has an AD in interior design.

**Sharyl Gurden Hilliard '74** received CRNA from Hurley in 85 and is chief CRNA at Harrison CommunityHospital in Ohio. She raises and shows Dressage horses.

Patricia Schell Sell '74 works at St John River District Hospital in the Oncology Clinic

She is OCN certified and received her BSPA form St Joseph's College in Maine

**Carol Sweeney Baird '74** is a certified Nephrology Nurse and works for Davita in Florida.

**Kathryn Michaud Dahlie '75** has her BSN and works as an RN in Marshfield Clinic in WI.

**Cindi Hunt Myers '75** subs as a school nurse, and as a Sub-Occupational nurse at the 4 . Daimler-Chrysler plants in Kokomo IN.

Elizabeth Ott VanSickle '76 is an NP at Mott children Health Center, and Sexual Assault Nurse Examiner at LaCasa in Howell MI.

**Cindy Meyers Montag '76** received her BSN; she works in PICU as a Clinical Nurse Supervisor at University of Michigan.

**Susan Brian Jaskiewicz '76** received BSN and MSN form U of M, she works as a FNP at Childeren's Medical Group of Saginaw Bay.

Anne Puddy Dean '78 is a certified Arthritis Foundation Aquatics Leader. She works as an intake nurse for Continu Care Home Care of Gerber Memorial Health Services.

Jeanette Hejka Perkovich '78 is a wound specialist in Michigan

**Christine Euper Meloche '78** works for Henry Ford Medical Group

Mary Steele Heinz '78 is a pulmonologist office Nurse in Bay City.

Lori Parker Thompson '79 works in PACU in North Carolina

Cherie Schutt Elhart '79 is a Cabi Clothing Consultant. She is also on the Board of Directors for Hospice of Holland and is an Advisory Team Member for Christ Memorial Church.

**Jean Hogan Bouchey '79** works as a nurse in a pulmonary/internal medicine office in Tennessee.

**Chris Massey Duso '79** works at Hurley in the birthing center.

Beth Prior Diehl-Svrjcek '79 is a Neonatal NP/Transport nurse at Johns Hopkins. She is also an independent legal nurse consultant. She is married with 1 son and enjoys ice dancing as a hobby.

Cathy Groat '81 works at Hurley in CCU.

**Teresa Glew (Bright) Waugh '81** works at Hurley in Labor and Delivery.

Pamela Monroe '81 works in NICU in San Antonio. She has a BBA in Marketing and is pursing an MBA at St Mary's University.

**Betsy Timm Gonyea '81** works at Alpena Regional Medical Center in the outpatient oncology clinic.

**Sonya Harris Moreau '82** works as a Program Manager for Value Analysis at Hurley. She completed her BSN and MSN.

**Diane Craig Aymer '83** she works at Sutter Med Center in Sacramento in Hemodialysis.

**Diane Hamilton '86** is a school nurse at Genesee Intermediate School District. She has a Masters in Holistic Nutrition from Clayton College.

Rhonda Wheeler Walker '87 works at Genesys
Anticoagulation Clinic. She is in the Ferris State Transition
Program.

**Carol Eckert Jones '87** is employed with the internet website "The Baby Lane" She has her BSN and MSN and is a Neonatal NP.

Marcie Edwards Welker '88 works for Matrix Pain Management Center as a NP.

**Traci Eisenbeis Sperry '88** works as a Nurse Clinician in Anesthesia

Nora Ann Lewis Taylor '92 works on the oncology unit at Hurley. She is OCN certified.

**John Holiday '94** works for Genesee County Community Mental Health.

Carol Shaw Leix '94 obtained a Masters in the Art of Teaching. She is an instructor at GASC in Flint

**Sara Kirk Dunn** '95 is a stay at home mom to 3 girls. including home schooling.

**Linda Swanson Walters '95** works for Genesys Home Health & Hospice.

# 2006 TREASURER'SREPORT

INCOME

Memberships (annual and lifetime) 2143.00

Alumni Dinner 2689.00 Silent Auction 655.00 Donations 100.00

Ethel P. MacLennan Scholarship Fund 350.00

DVD's 825.00

Wine sales 100.00

50/50 81.50 Interest 24.77

TOTAL6969.27

**EXPENSES PAID OUT** 

Dinner 2289.20

Scholarship Fund 500.00

Genesee Free Clinic Donation 500.00

CEWinners 150.00

Wine 179.14

Conference(UMFlint 3 attendees) 240.00 Holiday INN 2005 banquet pd Jan 2006610.00

Office Supplies 11.10

Printing of newsletter 1382.40 Stop Payment check 25.00

Awards 114.04

4Clinical Excellence Awards 400.00

Banquet Decorations/ Flowers/ Program 335.32

Postage (Includes mailing of newsletter \$975=stamps) 1029.40

DVD 658.66

TOTAL\$8425.66

Submitted by Marcie Welker Treasurer



# **Contact Information:**

# President(Newsletter information, donation/scholarship questions)

Diane (Larmor) Welker

wrandia@aol.com

810-658-2316

## Member Update (Hospitality)

Kathy Linker 810-659-9019

### **Fundraising**

Brenda (Kehoe) Buckle

bbuckle@mycomcast.com

810-687-3368

# Address update/communication

Diane Wager

Dwager1@hurleymc.com

810-257-9410

# Other Board Members

### Past President

Agnes (Henige) Taylor

dollyron@prodigy.net

810-732-9667

# **Recording Secretary**

Sonya (Harris) Moreau

Smoreau1@hurleymc.com 810-687-3697

# Treasurer ( Dues information)

Marcie (Edwards) Welker

marciewelker@yahoo.com 810-659-7943

### Historian

Deanna Cook

dcook6238@aol.com

810-694-8731

### **Uof M Liaison**

Denise Charles (Sands)

Dcharle1@hurleync.com

810-938-3199

# **Newsletter Editor**

Joseph Nuncio

Jnuncio@umflint.edu

989-274-0017

Jan (Philips)Johnson

jjohnson@mcc.edu

810-629-5168

Doris (Ruzicka) Ethier

deeblue5231@aol.com

810-658-4076

Barb Browne 810-659-9019

Laragene Triplett 810-659-9921

Gerry Finch 810-736-8146